HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 19, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Charlie Fridal in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Charlie Fridal, Patrick White, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, and Troy Andersen. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Bev Daws moved the approval of the agenda. Pat White seconded.  Motion Carried.

Gary Casady moved the approval of the consent agenda: February 2013 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Bev Daws seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Setting Water Board Meeting Time
Board members decided they would like to start the meeting at 5:30pm instead of 6:30pm.  
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 06-13 Setting Water Board Meeting Time.  Pat White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Pat White, Gary Casady, Bev Daws, Charlie Fridal, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 06-13 Approved
Consider Resolution Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on file and directing the publications of the notice to bidders and setting public hearing for the Well #10 Project.  
Engineering work has been completed and the construction permit has been submitted to DNR.  This resolution would begin the well drilling part of Well #10.  Laying of the pipe for Well #10 will come at a later date. 
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 07-13 Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on file and directing the publications of the notice to bidders and setting public hearing for the Well #10 Project.  Pat White seconded the motion.

Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Troy Andersen, Charlie Fridal, Bev Daws, Pat White 
NAYS: None
ABSENT:  None 
Resolution 07-13 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford handed out the proposed Boyson Rd. and Robins Rd. construction schedule. This project will also intersect with the Emmons Street closure when the Railroad replaces the tracks and the North Center Point Rd. Improvement Project. All projects are proposed to start around April 15th. 
There was a main break after February’s board meeting at 13th Ave and Blairsferry Rd.  It was 2 - 6” valves that were leaking.  These valves were supposed to be abandoned and removed during a reconstruction project back in 1998 that was a joint project between Hiawatha and Cedar Rapids.  The Water Department will go back in and remove these valves in the spring.  
Discussion was had in regards to bills being due on the 20th when the 20th falls on a weekend or holiday.  Ransford is going to speak with the City Attorney and see what his thoughts are on how this should be handled.      

Ransford presented a meter reading bucket to the board that will be used to measure water usage that does not discharge into the City’s sanitary sewer system.  This meter, the Seasonal Outside-Use Water Meter, is intended to be used for gardening, watering sod and new seed, watering trees and shrubs.  A resolution will be brought to the April Water Board meeting.  

Pat White moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:30pm.  Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion carried. 
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Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
